
 
Township of Mapleton 

Mapleton Wastewater Servicing  
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment 

Notice of Addendum 
 
The Study and Background 
The Township of Mapleton (the Township) completed the Mapleton Wastewater Servicing 
Municipal Class Environmental Assessment in 2017 to review wastewater management in the 
Township and identify a preferred approach to meeting future wastewater needs. An Addendum 
has now been completed to the Environmental Study Report (ESR) issued November 2017 to 
expand the Mapleton Wastewater Pollution Control Plant (WPCP) and to update the planning 
and design process by modifying the nitrification technology as stipulated in 2017 ESR.  
The Process 
The Addendum has been completed in accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class 
Environmental Assessment process (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011, 2015 and 
2023) as defined under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act.  
The Addendum is available for public, government agency and Indigenous Community review in 
accordance with the requirements of the Municipal Class Environmental Assessment. The 
Township is seeking comments on the proposed changes as outlined in the Addendum. Subject 
to comments received as a result of this Notice, and the receipt of necessary approvals, the 
Township of Mapleton intends to proceed with the design and construction. 
 
The Addendum is available for review on the Township’s website at 
(https://mapleton.ca/services/reports-and-studies/wastewater-reports), and at the following 
location:  
 

Township of Mapleton Municipal Offices 
Clerk’s Department 
7275 Sideroad 16 
Drayton, Ontario, N0G 1P0 
Monday – Friday, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm 
P: (519) 638-3313 

Interested persons may provide written comments to our project team by July 5, 2024. All 
comments and concerns should be sent directly to the Township’s email at 
mapleton_ea@cima.ca.  
In addition, a request to the Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks for an order 
imposing additional conditions or requiring an individual environmental assessment may be 
made on the grounds that the requested order may prevent, mitigate, or remedy adverse 
impacts on constitutionally protected Aboriginal and treaty rights. Requests should include your 
full name and contact information. 
Requests should specify what kind of order is being requested (additional conditions or an 
individual environmental assessment), explain how an order may prevent, mitigate, or remedy 
potential adverse impacts, and can include any supporting information. 

https://mapleton.ca/services/reports-and-studies/wastewater-reports
mailto:mapleton_ea@cima.ca


The request should be sent in hardcopy or by email to: 
Minister of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
777 Bay Street, 5th Floor 
Toronto ON M7A 2J3 
minister.mecp@ontario.ca 
 
and 
 
Director, Environmental Assessment Branch 
Ministry of Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Ave. W, 1st Floor 
Toronto ON, M4V 1P5 
EABDirector@ontario.ca 
 
Requests should also be sent to the Township Director of Public Works by mail or by e-mail. 
Please visit the ministry’s website for more information on requests for orders under section 16 
of the Environmental Assessment Act at: https://www.ontario.ca/page/class-environmental-
assessments-part-ii-order 
All personal information included in your request – such as name, address, telephone number 
and property location – is collected, under the authority of section 30 of the Environmental 
Assessment Act and is collected and maintained for the purpose of creating a record that is 
available to the general public. As this information is collected for the purpose of a public record, 
the protection of personal information provided in the Freedom of Information and Protection of 
Privacy Act (FIPPA) does not apply (s.37). Personal information you submit will become part of 
a public record that is available to the general public unless you request that your personal 
information remain confidential. 
If there is no request received by July 5, 2024, the project will proceed to design, and 
construction as presented in the Addendum.  
 
This Notice was issued June 4, 2024.  
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